CITY OF PARK HILLS
INFRASTRUCTURE AND PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE
MINUTES FROM THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 2024 MEETING

Present: Councilmen Steve Elkins and Joe Shields, Public Works Director Dan Von Handorf, Committee member Jim Jenkins
Absent: Councilwoman Pam Spoor, Committee member Greg Claypool

This meeting of the Committee was designed to provide an overview of Infrastructure and Public Works projects and suggestions for the new Committee that will take over in January 2025.

1. Cross-over sidewalks
The Committee has recently added these sidewalks to its scope. Mr. Von Handorf is in the process of evaluating the sidewalks (see list below) in order for the Committee to make budget recommendations for any needed repairs and upgrades.
· Amsterdam to Alhambra
· Old State to Amsterdam
· Upper Lawton to Lower Lawton
· Audubon to Upper Audubon

2. Ditch/swale on Dixie Highway at North Arlington
Mayor Zembrodt has been in contact with both the State of Kentucky and TANK to address this issue.

3. North Arlington sidewalk from Hamilton to Old State
It is the current Committee’s recommendation to pursue the option of painting a pedestrian lane on North Arlington and installing proper signage. The incoming Committee, though, will make the final decision.

4. Amsterdam road deep-fix
The surveying for this project is complete, and utility work is slated to begin in 2025.

5. Traffic counts
The current Committee has assembled a variety of traffic counts for roads throughout the City. It is recommended that the incoming Committee evaluate how this data can be folded into an actionable document – and combined with counts provided by Police Chief Stanley – to provide guidance in developing the City’s road maintenance budget.

6. City-wide traffic calming plan
Pedestrian safety continues to be one of the major issues of interest to residents. While the current Committee had many discussions about specific needs on specific streets, the incoming Committee may want to pursue this as a city-wide plan.

7. Brent Spence Bridge
Stacee Hans with the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet – the project manager for the Brent Spence Bridge project – has requested that Mayor Zembrodt be the City’s main point of contact for all issues related to this project. Still, in the incoming Committee can expect to play a role in ensuring that this project does not have a negative impact on the City through increased traffic and wear-and-tear on City streets.
